
MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN 4 (April 2017) 

Planning Applications 
·        Council had no objection at its March meeting to an application for erection of a 
dwelling on land adjacent to Lanes End Cottage, Townsend Lane. Council queried 
responsibility for future upkeep of the lane, ownership of which is unknown. 
·        Council had no objection to an application for replacing a chimney pot at Nampara 
Cottage in The College. 
  
  
Update on ‘Ewelme Sites’ 
·         Land & Partners have now submitted to AVDC an application for site B (Berry Field, 
opposite School): "Outline planning permission with all matters reserved for the 
development of land for up to 10 dwellings and local shop, together with associated 
parking, open space and sustainable drainage." It will take a few days to appear on the 
planning portal with an AVDC reference number, which enables consultation comments. 
·        We have been informed that an AVDC decision is pending on the outline application for 
site A (Little Marsh Road/Swan Field).  
  
New Website 
There is a new MGPC website now: www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk. 
  
Next Meetings 
·        Next Council meeting is on Tuesday April 11 at 8.00 pm in the hall.  
·        Finance Committee will meet to review the Accounts for 2016-2017 on Thursday 20th 
at 7.30 pm in the village hall. 
  
To comment, email Ian Metherell, MGPC chairman, at ipmetherell@btinternet.com; or call 
01869 277620. Carole’s email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk. 
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